PIEDMONT CHAPTER MILITARY OFFICERS ASSOCIATION OF AMERICA

MAY 20, 2021 DINNER MEETING MINUTES

The dinner meeting was held at Tuckers and called to order at 1830 by President Wayne Watson who welcomed all members, new members and guests.

FYI: Richard Campbell Veteran's Nursing Home is open for visitors; however, appointments are required.

The invocation was delivered by Chaplain Howard Jones followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

New members were introduced: Terry Dunning and Wayne Beam.

Dale gave us a briefing on his zoom call with Council. The Aiken Chapter will be hosting a one-day conference to discuss the budget and agenda on November 6 at the USC Aiken Campus, Newberry Hall.

We currently have \$4,108.91 in the treasury.

Wayne commented on the cemetery project. Additional shrubs with color are needed to improve the appearance. Currently all shrubs previously planted are doing well.

Dinner was served.

Guest speakers were introduced:

Warren Lutz is a Certified Registered Nurse Anesthetist. He spent most of his career in the medical profession and served in the U.S.Navy assigned to the Marines as a Medical Corpsman during the Vietnam Conflict. He was awarded the Bronze Star in 1966.

Bob Robinson was a Special Forces Combat Medic and Emergency Room Supervisor. He participates with Vets Helping Vets.

Dr. Jeffrey Stevens is a former Army doctor and retired anesthesiologist.

They discussed common medical issues and what to do for ourselves in a medical emergency.

The door prize was won by Rock Reinhart. The next dinner meeting will be held at Occasions on July 15. Charles Lutz will be the speaker. Chaplain Jones gave the Benediction. The meeting adjourned 2030.

Respectfully submitted, Sharon Jacobs, Secretary